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The Innocence Project is a national organization that exonerates the wrongfully convicted and passes
legislation to address the causes and consequences of wrongful convictions. Since 1992, the Innocence
Project has worked to exonerate 375 innocent men and women through DNA evidence.

Nationwide, 54Ӡ of wrongful convictions involve some form of official misconduct, according to the
National Registry of Exonerations. Lack of transparency and accountability around police misconduct1

increases the risk of wrongful convictions in two ways:

1. Allo2. oȣice-. /o con/in0e engaging in /he /4+e. of mi.cond0c/ /ha/ lead /o 2-ongf0l con1ic/ion.У
Public scrutiny of officer complaints and how departments handle them will correct and deter
misconduct that leads to wrongful convictions.

2. T-ie-. of fac/ canno/ a..e.. oȣice- c-edibili/4У Prosecutors, defense attorneys, judges and juries are
leȦ in the dark if an officer who built a case has a history of misconduct that would cast doubts on
hisшher credibility. As a result, triers of fact may not be able to reach accurate conclusions about a
defendant's innocence or guilt.

Public access to police disciplinary files is critical for transparency and accountability. ЎА ./a/e. al-ead4
+-o1ide com+le/e acce.. /o all com+lain/ -eco-d., regardless of whether the complaint was sustained,
including New York which changed its law summer of 2020 in response to the murder of George Floyd.
Oregon increased transparency around these records last year aȦer the passage of HB 1345, but there is
still more to do to ensure unchecked misconduct does not result in wrongful convictions.

HB 4008-4

The Innocence Project supports the -4 amendment which would expand the existing police misconduct
database to include records going back 30 years. The expanded database will improve the justice system by:

Ɣ Enabling innocence organizations to investigate more, and older, cases alleging misconduct. It is
oȦen difficult to investigate decades-old innocence cases that allege police misconduct because the
records are kept secret – if they havenʼt been destroyed. The -4 will preserve these records going
forward.

Ɣ Providing experts with more data to inform new strategies to detect and reduce misconduct.
Ɣ Building trust between law enforcement and the communities they police by demonstrating a

commitment to transparency and meaningful accountability.

That said, the Innocence Project believes the -4 is just a start. The Oregon legislature should expand the
database to include all allegations of misconduct, not just sustained complaints that resulted in an economic
sanction. Further, Oregon law still keeps most complaints against police completely hidden due to
exceptions in public records law тsee ORS 192.345т12у and 181A.830т3уу. That means that Oregon still has one

1 GroVV eW al. ³GoYernmenW MiVcondXcW and ConYicWing Whe InnocenW: Whe Role of ProVecXWorV, Police, and OWher LaZ
EnforcemenW,´ National Registr\ of Exonerations. SepWember 1, 2020.



of the most restrictive public records laws in the country.

We look forward to working with this committee to continue broadening transparency and accountability
around police misconduct, and innocence reforms more broadly. Please do not hesitate to contact me if our
expertise can be helpful.
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